Robert Townson Public School Shuttleworth Ave, Raby NSW 2566 PH: 0434968575 (POL) 0405113783 (ENG)

Welcome to the second term of 2017!

Wow the first term passed very quickly. It was a time filled with lots of intensive organisation of our new school. We thank all those who contributed, big or small, in the formation of our beautiful new school. Thank you to our teachers for the solid and hard work. Thank you Cecylia, Malgosia and Ela for your solidarity and collaboration.

Thank you loving parents for all your help during the past term. Thank you to our mums – Domenica and Agata for your involvement in selling packi, Kasia Lavorato for setting up the school Facebook page, Helena Kokoszka for the enormous amount of work put into administrative affairs, Malgosia Helwani for taking care of the school finances, Ula Koscianska for

organizing our school library, Agnieszka Williams for recording our minutes from our meetings, Darek Plust for the time dedicated to helping in preparing for our Easter assembly. I also thank the dads whose sponsorship provided the schools first aid kit, exercise books, stationary and laminator.

Thank you to our dear sponsors: Marek and Marysia Strzemkowski, Father Antoni Dudek and Father Slawek Plonka, Patrycja and Andrzej Batynski, Agata and Krzysztof Wojcik, Kazia and Staszek Wojtowicz, Adam Gajkowski, Janusz Rago, Doctor Lukaszewicz, Darek Plust, Marian Polak, Krysia Morawska and Minto Parish. On behalf of the students, parents and Teachers of Macarthur Polish Saturday School, we thankyou for your generosity and warm hearts!

Thank you everyone for everything!!!



IMPORTANT DATES IN TERM 2!

- 13/5—Mother's DayAssembly
- 20/5—Parent
 Information Session
 with Teachers
- 3/6—Children's Day

Safety in the Carpark

Robert Townson Public School is located on a quiet street in Raby, however, as always I'd like to stress the importance of being extra vigilant whilst parking and driving during drop-offs and pick-ups. Always keep our little angels safety in mind and please hold their hands tight once out of the school gates.



Announcing our **COMPETITION** to write our new school's anthem. All entries will close at the end of Term 2—Saturday 24/7/2017.

SO LET'S GET CREATIVE!!!

Prizes will be awarded:)



Mother's Day Assembly 13/5 at 11.00am

We warmly invite everyone - especially our **MUMS AND GRANDMOTHERS** to our assembly



Donations of raffle prizes and cakes for our morning tea would be greatly appreciated.

Parent Information Sessions with Teachers

We have planned early this term parent information sessions with teachers due to Term 1 did not allow us the time to have these formal meetings. The sessions with allow teacher to provide parents with information about this year's class curriculum, homework requirements, behavioral expectations and any other important information for the smooth running of our school. These sessions will be held on **Saturday**20/05 at various times, please see below:

9.00—9.30 Class K/1 Pani Bernatka and Class 2/3 Pani Malgosia

12.00 –12.30 Pre-School Pani Ela and Class 4/5/6 Pani Celinka

Teacher's Contact Details

Below you'll find phone numbers and email addresses for our teaching staff:

Cecylia Macioch— Mobile: 0431139463;

Email: macek-10@hotmail.com

Malgorzata Jagodzinska – Mobile: 0416431344;

Email: margaretjj60@hotmail.com

Elzbieta Purchala— Mobile: 0431267748;

Email: eluniapurchala@hotmail.com

Bernadeta Kawa— Mobile: 0434968575;

Email: bkawa 36@hotmail.com

2017 School Committee

- President—Dominika Herdzik
- Vice President—Katarzyna Lavorato
- ◆ Public Officer—Helena Kokoszka
- ◆ Treasurer—Malgorzata Helwani
- ◆ Secretary—Agnieszka Williams



School Fees

Our treasurer Magłosia Helwani will be accepting school fee payments, each Saturday between 8.50 and 9.30 as well as between 12.00 and 12.30. The term fees are as follows: \$100 for the first child, \$90 for the second child. Term fees for third and consecutive children are not required. If you prefer paying via direct deposit our bank details are as follows:

BSB: 062-340 Account Number: 1064 1428

If you choose the electronic form of payment we kindly ask you email the treasurer and inform her of your payment so she can verify. In the subject line of email please mark "School Fees", and in the email please provide your child's name you have made payment for, the term you are paying for, the amount paid and reference used in your payment. School email: macarthurpolsatschool@outlook.com

Polish Sunday Mass Times:

10:15am - Church of The Holy Trinity57 Guernsay Ave, Minto NSW 2566

11:15am - Sacred Heart Catholic Church13 Park Rd, Cabramatta NSW 2166

6:30pm - All Saints Catholic Church George St, Liverpool NSW 2170



ZWIAZEK HARCERSTWA POLSKIEGO

WE WELCOME all youth to our scouting association. Using our principles of the Scouting movement via camping, hiking and bushcraft we aim to develop in the youth physical, intellectual and moral strength, values embodying good citizenship, love of the environment, initiative, self reliance and organisational skills and knowlege of the polish culture, history and language. **WE INVITE TO OUR NEXT MEETING!**

More information: 0425275541 (Druhna Danusia) 0433051481 (Druh Janusz)

Website: http://www.zhp.org.au/

Folkore Ensembles in Sydney

Polish Song & Dance Ensemble Kujawy



INVITES YOU

For more information:

Jola: 0400 689 379

Ela: 0438 458 715

Polish Folklore Ensemble **Podhale**



INVITES YOU

For more information:

Daniel: 0418 996 671 Ania: 0422 409 908

Polish Song & Dance Ensemble Lajkonik



INVITES YOU

For more information:

Marzena: 0433 779 941

Polish Folkloric Ensemble Syrenka



INVITES YOU

For more information:

Teresa: 0414 605 110